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IMPACT STATEMENT 
 
Legislation title: Amend Fire Regulations Code to adopt 2019 Oregon Fire Code with City of 
Portland amendments and remove gender specific language  (Ordinance; amend Code Title 31) 

 
Contact name:  Kari Schimel, Fire Marshal and Jeff Galvan, Senior Fire Inspector 
Contact phone:   503-347-2637 (Kari)    503-209-8404 (Jeff) 
Presenter name: Kari Schimel, Jeff Galvan 
 
 
Purpose of proposed legislation and background information:  
 
Update gender specific language to gender neutral language. 
 
Adopt the 2019 Oregon Fire Code. 
 
Financial and budgetary impacts: 
 
There are no financial or budgetary impacts resulting from this legislation.  
 
Community impacts and community involvement: 
 

• The purpose of this legislation is to adopt the Portland Fire Code based on the 
Oregon Fire Code and the International Fire Code. 

• The State Fire Marshal has designated Portland as an exempt jurisdiction, 
making PF&R responsible for administering the State and International Fire 
Codes; therefore, there has been no community involvement. 

• This legislation should have minimal community impact. 
 
 

Budgetary Impact Worksheet 

Does this action change appropriations?  
 YES: Please complete the information below. 
 NO: Skip this section 

 

 

 


